ADIRONDACK COAST CULTURAL ALLIANCE

Minutes of the May 18, 2011 meeting

Amanda Palmer, Chair, opened the meeting at 8:00am at the Plattsburgh Public Library auditorium.  Present were Amanda Palmer, Stan Ransom, Julie Dowd, Helen Nerska, Tricia Davies, Ashlea Keene, Jim Brangan, Margo Kourofsky, Amy Bedard, Barb Benkwitt, Carol Lowry, Rick Laurin, Bill Glidden, John Krueger, Jack Porche, Jerry Bates, Rob McDowell and Bob Parks.

Upon motion of Rick Laurin, seconded by John Krueger, the minutes of the last meeting were approved.

Bill Glidden reported on the Civil War Sesquicentennial meeting he attended.  There will be an “Evening with Mark Twain” on July 2nd in Saratoga as a Civil War fund raising event.   There is a New York State Civil War website now.

Jim Brangan spoke of the activity south of us and noted that on June 6th at Clinton Community College there will be a meeting on the local Civil War commemoration activities.  There will be round tables so that various groups and interests can meet to discuss next steps.

Jim also stated that we are now a Nationally Recognized Heritage Area.  This may bring us some funding.

Bob Parks spoke of Museum Day, June 4th.  Send your information to Bob and Amanda for publicity.  Museums should waive entrance fees and be open 10-4pm that day.  Usual gift shop and other charges can apply.  This will be rain or shine.  Also, please promote other nearby venues.  Bob Parks said that there will be a full page ad in the Press Republican noting all activities of the museums, libraries and nonprofits. Please keep an attendance record so we can tell what effect this has.

Tricia Davies is doing the map this Friday.  If you wish an advertisement on the back page, please send it to Bob and give a check for $125 to Tricia Davies at CCHA. 6000 maps will be printed. 

The Stone Barracks situation was discussed. Anastasia Pratt has met with Bernard Schneider, owner, who is offering a long term lease to any nonprofit company willing to take over the Stone Barracks.

The War of 1812 wayside exhibits will be unveiled in September.  Of the 11 grants, 9 are in Clinton County.

The next meeting of ACCA will be on June 15th and will be at the Clinton County Historical Association, hosted by Tricia Davies.

The meeting adjourned to wild acclaim at 8:47am.

Respectfully submitted,

Stanley A. Ransom

Secretary
